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Deadline for next Newsletter 

 

All articles and adverts for inclusion in the January-February 2022 

newsletter to be with Sue (Tel 01507313545 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com) 

by Wednesday 15th December 2021 at the very latest. Please let me have your 

items written out or typed, as you would like them to appear, and as early as 

possible, please don’t wait until the deadline.  

To place an advert please contact Sue on the above number. Please note there is a 

new price list for various sizes of advert and also a choice of black and white or 

colour. Again Sue has these details on request. 

All items on behalf of the church have no charge. Any other events or adverts will 

have a charge. This is minimal and helps to maintain and develop your  newsletter. 

Contact Sue; moomoski@btinternet.com  

This notice refers to the 

Proposed closure of 

The Church of Saint Helen, Biscathorpe 

The full draft scheme that this closure notice is extracted from is on display inside 

our churches.  The marked paragraph (*) indicates that “Anyone may make 

representations for or against all or any part of the draft Scheme”, by Monday 1st 

November 2021. 

Copies of the full draft scheme are available from:         

 www.churchofengland.org/consultation  

Matthew Crowe  
Case Officer Church Commissioners,  
Church House, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3AZ  
 
matthew.crowe@churchofengland.org  
 
Tel: 020 7898 1784 
Locally email rev.Cilla2@btinternet.com  Priest in Charge 
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 Who's Who in the Group 

Priest in Charge                 Revd Cilla Smith 07798 695950 

Lay Ministers 

Ann South 

Sarah Hamp 

Judy Wright 

  

01507 313792 

01507 343270 

01507 343919 

Partnership Office 

Debbie Knight South Wolds Group Admin 

Judy Wright Safeguarding Co-ordinator 

 

01507 525600 

01507 343919 

Group Parish PCC 

Chair: Revd Cilla Smith 07798 695950 

Secretary: 

Judy Wright        01507 313919 

  

Treasurer: 

Sally Cosgrove                   01507 343788 

VCC Church Wardens, Treasurers and Secretaries 

Asterby 

Sally Cosgrove (T) 

  

01507 343788 

Goulceby 

Sally Cosgrove 

  

01507 343788 

Benniworth 

Jenny Cathcart 

Guy Vinson (T) 

  

01507 313208 

01507 313208 

Market Stainton 

Closed Church 

Revd Cilla Smith 

Enquiries 

07798 695950  

  

Biscathorpe 

Church is closed 

Helen & Fred Wallis 

(Caretakers & T) 

  

01507 313710 

Ranby 

Keith Eddington(acting) 

Russ Hibbins(acting) 

Di Eddington (T) 

  

01507 343336 

01507 343581 

01507 343336 

Burgh-on-Bain 

Judith Varley 

Beverlee Bird (T) 

  

01507 313342 

01507 313667 

Scamblesby 

Derek Elmhirst (T) 

Peter Myers 

  

01507 343631 

01507 343680 

Donington-on-Bain 

Graham & Lynne Parkinson 

Rosemary Parkinson (T) 

  

01507 343500 

 01507 343242 

Stenigot 

David Dennis 

Linda Gravells (T) 

  

01507 343224 

01507 343225 

Gayton   John Needham 

Ann Needham (T) 

 01507 313265 

01507 313628 

    

mailto:rev.Cilla2@btinternet.com


 22 

 

To advertise FOR SALE items please submit details to Sue 

Tel 01507313545 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com 

Each item listed costs £2 to advertise 

Cat/Dog Pet Carrier  

Large Voyager 300 cat or small dog carrier 

24”x 17” x 37”, cream colour                               £10 

Bastion 15L Knapsack Sprayer 

Padded shoulder straps and waist belt             £45 

Stihl 55 Multisystem Petrol Lawn Rake/Dethatcher 

Also has a set of spike aerators  

Little used, Good condition                                £280 

Garden Claw Digger/Cultivator Hand Tiller 

Has 4 Base claws and adjustable height handle 

Max height 28”                                                    £10 

07799624117     Benniworth 

Morphy Richards 3.5L Slow cooker  

Brand new unused £10 

07826772452    Benniworth 
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ARE YOU A WEB WIZARD? 

Revd. Cilla is looking for someone who would 

Be happy to administer our new website. 

Adding items each week for people to read 

Adding to our Facebook Page and adding our posts to 

other  IT connections. Even video work! 

Contact her on Rev.Cilla1@btinternet.com 
07798695950 

St Julians Church Benniworth 
 
Sorry, but due to the large area of potential further ceiling falls we are unable to 
allow unsupervised 'open' church. We are waiting on the survey specification to 
enable roof and ceiling work.  
Delay is due to other churches with problems and lack of specialized contractors. 
Anyone wishing to, can call to arrange a visit (notice also on door). 

Marie Curie Tea Party  held on 11th August 

A fantastic turn out for the Marie Curie tea party fundraiser 

Tea a plenty and fantastic cakes to eat 

Along with the lovely music, raffle and tombola all had a great time 

A grand sum of £900 was raised 

Acknowledgement from the Marie Curie fundraising team quoted;  

“ Every £20 provides an hour of Marie Curie Nursing care, and the service is 

totally free to patients and their families. Therefore you have helped to provide a 

further 45 hours of care”. 

Massive thanks to everyone that came and donated cakes and prizes 

Maggie & Roger Lindley  

mailto:Rev.Cilla1@btinternet.com
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5th  December 3.00p.m.  Carol Service Benniworth  
outside 

10th December  6.00 p.m.   Carols by Candle-
light  

Goulceby 

12th December  3.00p.m.      Carol Service Stenigot 

15th December    6.00 p.m.  Carol Service Burgh on Bain 

16th December    7.00 p.m.  Carols with Choir Ranby 

17th December    7.00 p.m. Carol Service  Scamblesby 

18th December    2.30 p.m.  Christmas Nativity 
Walk  

Donington on Bain   

19th December     3.00 p.m.  Carol Service Gayton Le Wold 

24th December   3.00 p.m.  Crib Service Scamblesby 

24th December   
                              

 6.00 p.m.  Carols round porch  Donington  on Bain 

24th December   
                             

9.00 p.m.   Bethlehem  
Communion 

Burgh on Bain 

25th December   10.00 a.m. Christmas 
Communion  

 Benniworth 

26th December  10.00 a.m.   Boxing Day  
Communion     

Scamblesby 

CHRISTMAS  AT A GLANCE 
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“Bringing the Salon to You” 

 

Liz Gleeson 

Mobile Dog Groomer 

07534248148 

SBandSides@mail.com 

Facebook:SBandSides 

 

 Grimsby Shoeboxes 
 
Volunteers needed to cover & fill shoeboxes & co-ordinate donations to needy children & 
families around the world. If you have any of the following items that you would like to 
donate, you can deliver them to me at Braemar House, Asterby & I will make sure that 
they get to the charity. 
 
Toiletries including hotel size - hats, scarves, gloves - toys - paper, pens, crayons, coloured 
pencils - costume jewellery - hair items - wind-up torches - craft items - clothes pegs, tea 
towels, candles - clean plastic cutlery - video boxes (used for pencil cases) - sewing items 
 
Christmas themed items by 19th November please. 
Any other items are collected throughout the whole year 
 
                      ITEMS DO NOT NEED TO BE NEW BUT MUST BE GOOD AS NEW 
 
Thanks 
Janet Croft  
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Cook & Son 

Electrical Engineers & Contractors 

 

NICEIC Approved—Part P registered—Trustmark  

Approved 

Domestic, Commercial, Industrial & Agricultural 

01507 343144 

We are following Government Guidelines for safe working during COVID – 19 

M A FIRMINGER 

Building Services 

New Builds Extensions Alterations 

Free Quotes 

Multi Fuel/Wood Burning Stoves 

HETAS APPROVED INSTALLER 

 

Tel: 01507 343055 Mobile  07984 289322 

ROGER LINDLEY 

ALLSORTS PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

PLUMBING 

SMALL JOINERY JOBS 

TILING 

PAINTING 

DECORATING 

 

01507 343007 / 07908 183283 
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Remembering All Saints and All Souls 

Our services for All Saints and All Souls this year will be a little different 
All Saints will be celebrated on  
31st October in St German’s Church, Ranby at 10.00 a.m. 
 
Our All Souls Service will be shared with our partnership teams and held in St 
Mary’s Church, Horncastle at 6.00 p.m. on Tuesday 2nd November. 
 
We decided to meet because many of our families live away and to have only a very 
few people at the service can feel very exposing and hard to bear. Being with a 
larger group allows for more anonymity and we can still express our feelings but in 
safety. 
I shall, however, be holding  a short service  of prayers for the departed as follows 
Tuesday 2nd November  9.30 a.m. Donington on Bain  
          10.30 a.m. Scamblesby Church 
          11.15 a.m. Goulceby Church 
 
Please do come and join us in any of the churches if you wish to remember the 
people we love, but see no longer 

A Time To Say Goodbye 

Sarah, Emma, Madelene and Benjamin would like to thank the many people who 

offered prayers and support during Paddy’s illness. We received many acts of 

kindness from the community which was appreciated. 

We would especially like to thank Revd. Cilla for the time she spent with us and for 

the funeral service which celebrated Paddy's life. It was lovely to see so many 

friends afterwards here at Thorngate 

Thank you 

The Hamp family 
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Priestly Ponderings 

                      Remembrance 2021 & Christmas 
                   
 
 
How will I ever manage to include Remembrance and 
Christmas in the same letter, I thought? They seem 
worlds apart, Remembrance, thoughts about the people 
we love and lose nationally and more locally and, in our 
families; Christmas, the joy that we get as we meet with 
our families and friends to celebrate the birth of Christ 
and the promise that brought to the world.   
Then I thought about wreaths.  The unity of this simple adornment for our doors 
unites both Remembrance and Christmas as our poppy flower ones become holly, 
baubles and ribbons.   It is believed that wreaths began in ancient Greece, olive 
branches were woven into a ring, to show rank and place.  The pre-Christians 
would make them in the spring to denote surviving the winter.  Today, the poppy 
wreath is the symbol of RBL and  the Christmas wreath is symbolic of Christian 
immortality, as the circle and sphere both represent immortality. 
Remember is often used in connection with covenants between God and man. 
After the flood, God set a "bow in the cloud" as a "token of a covenant" to not 
again destroy the earth by water and "that I may remember the everlasting 
covenant between me and every living creature on the earth.” (Gen 9:12-13).  So 
now, when we see rainbows, we may think of God and remember He loves us 
unconditionally.  God sent his Son, Jesus Christ, in human form so that we might 
get to know him better and he know us.  Christ’s ministry demonstrated that 
unconditional love for us to copy. 
At the last supper, Jesus reminded his disciples that the Passover meal – which 
already was held in remembrance of the Jews Exodus from Egypt - was to be an 
opportunity for their memory also.   Every-time they ate bread and drank wine 
they would do it in remembrance of Him (Luke 22:19-20).  It is the reason that our 
communion service has such meaning, when we take communion, we are 
endlessly renewing that covenant with Jesus that we will remember Him. His gift 
to the world was dying that we might be forgiven for our sins in this world and 
renewed in the next. 
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Mobile Library Service     March 2021 

Click & Collect service 

 

For enquiries or renewals contact customer service centre 01522 782010 

 

 

 

Community Stop Arrive Depart 
Donington on Bain Post Office 10.30 11.00 

  
Benniworth Tennyson Close 11.15 12.15 

  

Nov Dec Jan 2022 Feb Mar 

 

10th 8th 5th 2nd 2nd & 

30th 

BENNIWORTH CHURCH LOTTERY 

JULY 2021 

1st         No. 24           George Willoughby                     £20 

2nd        No.74             Felicity Vero                                 £15 

3rd        No. 83             Stuart & Fiona Johnson            £5 

AUGUST 2021 

1st        No. 1       Rosemary Needham        £20 

2nd       No 102    Pat & Steve Woods          £15 

3rd       No.52       Elizabeth Spiers                £5 

SEPTEMBER 2021 

No. 102   Pat & Steve Woods        £50 

No.  28     Roger Bull                         £50 
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                    Phil Bennett 
                                 Established 1977 

                                           C & P Heating 

Boiler service engineer 

Central Heating repairs  

New Boiler Installation  

Aga, Rayburn and Stanley Cookers serviced 

                                                      

   OIL & GAS 

Mobile 07889 685003 

Cawkwell House, Cawkwell LN11 9SG 

Reg 5933 

    Lincolnshire Pain Clinic   Camille Bennett MBAcC  

    www.lincolnshirepainclinic.co.uk  07742 290845  

Extensive range of physical therapies for people.  

Specialising in pain management. 

Acupuncture, Tui-na - Deep Tissue Massage, 

 Hopi ear Candling, Cupping, Hot Stone Massage, Detox and Cellulite Reduction         

 Massage & more. Home visits or clinic-based appointments. 

 

                 Also Visit www.lincolnshireequinechiro.co.uk for McTimoney animal             

chiropractic, massage and manipulation for your four legged friends  

Find us on facebook –      Lincolnshire pain clinic 
                           Lincolnshire equine chiro 
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So the tradition of remembering the people we have loved and lost and the 
people, who, without thought for themselves, gave their lives that we might have 
freedom in the world, has been well established.  At our All-Souls service we take 
a moment to hold before God the people who have influenced our lives and 
whose influence continues in our memory. We pray for them and for ourselves 
and in so doing continue to heal the pain we feel in losing them.  
We hold services on Remembrance Day which unite people in memory.  They 
stretch into other countries and people as they too unite in recalling the bravery 
of the millions who died for our freedom. The wars have continued and we have 
added to their number over the years.  The significance of lives lost continues to 
resonate with families throughout the world. This year we remember the work of 
the Royal British Legion who have been so supportive of our service personnel 
throughout the years. We must continue to remember lest we forget the sacrifice 
made for us. 
Despite the negativity we are all reading and hearing currently, there is much to 
be thankful for.  Much for us, who have much, to consider within our societies. 
There are people who have far, far less than we do.  It is an opportunity to 
remember them and to do, or help others to do, as much as we can for them to 
improve their situation.  
 
Henry Newman said, ‘He did not lose his place in the minds of men because he 
was out of their sight.’  He was speaking about Jesus but we may also attribute 
this to the people we have lost over the year and to the people who may be 
missing out this Christmastide. May they continue to hold a place in our hearts 
and our generosity as we work our way towards the end of 2021. 
With peace, love and joy for the coming months     Revd Cilla  



 8 

 

Benniworth Dog Show held on Saturday 28th August 

We were lucky to have a glorious, sunny day. The dogs and their owners were 

well behaved and a great time was had by all! With thanks to those who 

contributed especially Sue Montgomery for her help with the organisation; Gill 

Hancock for running the Tombola, Bella Campbell and Liz Gladwin for keeping us 

fed and watered and of course the Judges, Alison Nickerson, Chris and Nick 

Nassau.  

The dog show raised £280 for Nepal and £200 for St Julian’s Church. 

The Best in Show with the highest scores in both rings was Mr and Mrs David 

Hansell’s bitch, Dido. 

The photo shows Jemima Chetwynd-Talbot with her dog Muffin, winner of the 

Fancy Dress. (In the background is Simon and Diane Lidgard, from Post and 

Pantry with their dog Harry who won several awards). 

Gillian Stewart 
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Donington on Bain LN11 9TJ – Tel. 01507 343220 

KEEPING CHRISTMAS LOCAL 

We are now taking orders for Christmas from our local suppliers. 

MEAT from Mountains Boston Sausages, R G Parkinson & Sons and Ham 

from A W Curtis & Son. 

Smoked FISH from Alfred Enderby. 

CHEESE from Cote Hill, Lincolnshire Poacher and Lymn Bank. 

BAKERY (including Mince Pies, Christmas Cake and Puddings) from Myers, 

Pocklington’s and A W Curtis & Son. 

Also LOCAL Oats, Flour, Jams, Chutneys, Honey, Dairy, Fruit & Vegetables, 

as well every day essentials. LOCAL Wine, Beer, Gin, Rum, Vodka and 

sumptuous Soft Drinks from Belvoir Farm. 

Please order as soon as possible, we are unable to accept orders after Friday 

17th December. 

“SHOP BY APPOINTMENT” on SATURDAY AFTERNOONS and 

SAVE 10% OFF any “WRENDALE” items. 

Back by popular demand, appointments are available on Saturday afternoons 

throughout November and December. Take your time and have a good look at 

all the local produce, cards and gifts. 

There is a wide range of beautiful Homeware, Stationery, Puzzles, Wooden 

Toys and Scarves. Also handcrafted gifts by local artists, Ironware, Jewellery, 

and Woodwork.  

We can make FOOD and/or GIFT HAMPERS (either wicker or Eco 

Friendly Gift Boxes) to your individual requirements.  

Don’t forget Saturday afternoon 10% off “WRENDALE” items. 

Just call 01507 343220 to book your appointment. 

We wish you and yours a safe and Happy Christmas. 
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GRIMBLETHORPE HALL - BUTCHERY & CHARCUTERIE 
Grimblethorpe LN11 0RB 

Contact: Stuart 07999 426574 

 
All of our meat is produced on our Organic Farming Estate 

PFLA (Pasture For Life) 100% Grass Fed Lincoln Red Beef 

and Lincoln Longwool Hogget & Mutton 

Large Black and Tamwork Pork 

Cured Artisan Meats 

CHRISTMAS ORDERS NOW BEING TAKEN 

 
Normal Opening Hours Mon- Fri 8 to 3 & Sat 8 to 12 

(subject to change so please check out our website before visiting) 

www.grimblethorpehall.co.uk/meat 

 
“Tried this place for the first time, meat is on a different level, and the butcher knows his 

stuff” 
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St Julian’s Jolly held on 14thAugust . 

A great success, despite limited time to prepare, and other limiting issues with the 

church building. 

A series of difficulties with the grass maintenance was overcome wonderfully by 

the sterling team’s effort just in time. Well done indeed! 

Good weather blessed us, but of course sadly kept some busy with their harvesting. 

Others isolating, and some were catching up with family and friends after a tedious 

period of restrictions. 

Around 80 visited, dining on strawberries and chilled prosecco, hot tea and won-

derful cake. Various wares for sale and the essential raffle, ball games on the grass 

for those with energy, and plenty of chat. St Julian’s team would like to take the 

opportunity to thank all those whose hard work made the day possible and go with 

such a swing.  

The event and donations raised a princely sum of £710 which was added to by Gill 

Stewart’s very generous £200 from the dog show.  

We hope this will kick start a covid recovery for the village and help towards the 

creation of a village community hub that we lack. Next stop – carols in the church-

yard with Mince pies and mulled drinks!  

Jennie and team:  St Julian’s 

A prayer for those affected by coronavirus 

Keep us, good Lord under the shadow of your mercy. 

Sustain and support the anxious, be with those who care for the sick 

And lift up those who are brought low: that we may find comfort 

knowing that nothing can separate us from your love 

In Jesus Christ our Lord 

Amen 

(The Church of England) 

http://www.grimblethorpehall.co.uk/meat
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Asterby & Goulceby Parish Council 

MEETING HELD 2ND SEPTEMBER 2021 
 
The Council were pleased to receive an application for one of the current 
vacancies from Jon Mold who lives in Goulceby.  His experience includes, Further 
Education, finance, property, governance, legal, IT and HR.  Jon was co-opted onto 
the Council and we look forward to having him on board.   
 
The Council considered whether to purchase a Noticeboard for Asterby as 
currently notices are pinned to a tree on the triangle.  The purchase was 
supported in principle and three quotes will be obtained for consideration at the 
next meeting. 
 
It was noted that no church officiant is available on Remembrance Sunday to hold 
a service at All Saints, Goulceby.  It was agreed that this year money allocated in 
the Council budget would be used to purchase a poppy wreath from the Royal 
British Legion.  The wreath will be laid at the church just before 11.00 on Sunday 
14th November and a 2-minute silence observed.  All residents are welcome to 
attend. 
 
Following an earlier request for a donation from the Air Ambulance the Council 
discussed whether a grants/donations policy and process would be useful to 
ensure fairness and transparency if donating money to good causes.  It was noted 
that no requests have been received from local groups to support active hobby 
clubs or groups in either of the villages so we don't know if there would be value 
in adopting a scheme.  We are seeking the views of residents as to whether there 
would be support to raise the precept to set aside money in the annual budget for 
a small grants scheme to support local groups for the benefit of the Parish. Your 
views on this would be much appreciated and you can contact the Clerk or any of 
the Councillors via details on the website.  
 
We reviewed progress against the Annual Action Plan 2021-22.  The Chalk Stream 
project had not been organised, but this was mainly due to COVID restrictions; the 
litter pick had been discussed throughout the year, but not held as it was felt that 
there has not been a litter issue; the footbridge over the ford has been replaced 
and new signage installed; the new website has been developed and is being 
actively used; the PC continues to keep residents informed via the local 
newsletter; the adequacy of litter bins and dog waste bins continues to be 
monitored following the installation of the additional bin; it has not been possible 
to identify any suitable alternative venue for the PC meetings in either village.   
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Donington on Bain Parish Council 

News from the Parish Council 

The Parish Council continues to repair the playground and will apply for lottery 
funding again for a new playground once the COVID situation has passed.  We 
are looking at solutions to clean the moss from the MUGA. 

 

The Parish Council have finally been successful in getting a “Not Suitable for 
HGV” sign at Welsdale Road.  We have been campaigning for some time to get 
this issue addressed as many Sat Navs take vehicles up this route.  Pot holes 
have also been filled on Welsdale Road. 

 

We discussed the possibility of a leaflet promoting walks around the village.  
Some funding is available from East Lindsey District Council and there are 
existing leaflets which could be used or adapted.  Discussions regarding this are 
at an early stage.  We are aware of budget constraints.   We are also looking 
into the costs of car park provision for visitors and school drop off but this is at 
an early stage and we are again aware of budget constraints.  The Parish Council 
is looking at ways to address parking in the village.  

 

Allotments have been very popular last year and we now have a waiting list.  All 
allotment holders have been reminded of the need to keep their allotment in a 
clean and tidy condition.  If anyone is interested in renting an allotment, please 
contact the clerk.  

 

If anyone has any issues or suggestions, please contact the clerk on 
doningtononbainpc@gmail.com (or 07795822701) or alternatively contact a 
councillor.  

mailto:doningtononbainpc@gmail.com
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Donington on Bain Village Hall 

 

With the gradual lifting of restrictions Donington on Bain Village Hall is enjoying a 

resurgence in hiring’s slowly coming back to normal. 

We took advantage of the lockdown last year and this to have some work done on 

the hall.   

There was an issue with damp on the back wall in the toilets, and with thanks to 

Mark Furminger, he did an excellent job in remedying this and replacing defective 

guttering.  It all looks very good now. 

Thanks also goes to the neighbours, Phil and Margaret Taylor for allowing us 

access to the rear, Adam and Victoria at the Black Horse pub for also allowing 

access and Barry for donating sleepers to finish off.  Some of the windows are in 

process of being replaced.  The two front ones have been completed and we are 

patiently waiting for the arched window and kitchen window to be done. 

There is now a regular Baby and Toddler session on Monday mornings and a Yoga 

class on Thursday evenings.  The yoga class however is not expanding at this 

present time.  Unfortunately, the very popular Pilates class will not be returning. If 

there is anyone out there willing to set up any form of exercise class especially 

Pilates, it will be well received. 

The hall is very versatile with plenty of room at reasonable rates.  It is proving very 

popular for children’s parties. 

Next year is looking very promising with another popular Race Night. 

We are always on the lookout for enthusiastic people who are interested and keen 

to keep our lovely hall thriving in this busy village.  Many thanks to the volunteer 

members of the committee who do such a great job of looking after the hall. 

For enquires and bookings contact Barbara Mohan 07540895283, Kathy Olsson 

07703739628 or Sally Cosgrove 07930112369  
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Tea, Cakes and Crafts 

Come and enjoy an afternoon of tea (or coffee) and delicious homemade cakes  

Donington On Bain Village Hall 

 Saturday 27th November 

2.00 pm ‘till 4.30 pm 

We will also be hosting tables for any to display and sell homemade crafts and gifts. 

All woodworkers, knitters, jewellery and card makers, pet portrait painters, glass 

artists, wreath designers, weavers, embroiderers, photographers and any other 

artist, crafter or maker welcome. 

Tables are £5 per crafter. Please contact Kathy Olsson, The Cottage, Main Road, 

Donington on Bain, Kathy@e2bn.org to book your table.    

Correspondence was received about a new project via ELDC called the Local List 
Campaign. Lincolnshire are seeking to compile a list of heritage assets identified to 
have local significance.  This is a volunteer driven project and they are seeking 
local people to nominate those assets. To find out more please visit Lincolnshire 
Local Listing Campaign - Heritage Lincolnshire or contact the Project Officer 
felix.mayle@heritagelincolnshire.org or Emilie.Wales@e-lindsey.gov.uk 
 
Full planning permission has been granted for the erection of a field shelter at 
Sunnyside Farm, Goulceby Lane and an extension at Kirkmicheal, Asterby End.  
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday December 6th, 7.30 pm at the Three 
Horseshoes 

mailto:Kathy@e2bn.org
mailto:felix.mayle@heritagelincolnshire.org
mailto:Emilie.Wales@e-lindsey.gov.uk
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Asterby Group Services for November 2021 

 PRAYER CIRCLE 
 
If you would like a friend, or a particular situation, to be remembered by our 
Prayer Circle, do please contact Ann (313792) or Sarah (343270) 
All requests treated in confidence. 

Ranby Group Commun-
ion 

31st October 
All Saints 

10am 

Donington on 
Bain 

All Souls 
short service 

2nd November 9.30 am 

Scamblesby All Souls 
short service 

2nd November 10.30 am 

Goulceby All Souls 
Short Service 

2nd November 11.15 am 

St Marys 
Church  
Horncastle 

All Souls 
Service 

2nd November 6.00 pm 

Benniworth Communion 7th November 10 am 

Donington on 
Bain 

Remembrance 11th November 10.30 am 

Burgh on Bain Remembrance 
Sunday Service 

14th November 10.00 am 

 Scamblesby Remembrance 
Sunday Service 

14th November 3.00 pm 

Donington on 
Bain 

Communion 
Christ the King 

21st November 10.00 am 

Scamblesby Communion 
Advent Sunday 

28th November 10.00 am 

Donington on 
Bain 

Celtic Morning 
Praise 

First Tuesday 
Every month 

9.30 am 

All our services will be held in our churches  and the wearing of masks is 

preferred 

Further details from rev.cilla2@btinternet.com. 
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Asterby Group Services for December 2021 

SOUTH WOLDS GROUP OFFICE  

Tel: 01507 525600 

Based in St Mary’s Church, Horncastle. 

Weddings, baptisms and funerals can be arranged in the first instance by           

telephoning the South Wolds Group Administrator, Debbie Knight on 01507 525600 

between 9.15 am and 2.15 pm Monday to Friday. At other times, messages will be 

recorded on voicemail /answerphone. You can also email Debbie 

SWGAdministrator@stmaryshorncastle.org.uk 

Specific matters relating to St Mary’s Church should be directed to the  Verger on 

01507 525600  

Website: http://www.asterbygroup.org/ 

 

Benniworth Communion 5th December 10 am 
 

Burgh on Bain Communion & 
Carols 

12th December 10 am 
 

Donington on 
Bain 

Communion 19th December 10 am 
 

Burgh on Bain Bethlehem Mass 24th December 9 pm 
 

Benniworth Christmas Com-
munion & Cheer 

25th December 10 am 
 

Scamblesby Communion 
short service 

26th December 10 am 
 

Benniworth All Age Worship 2nd January 10 am 
 


